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	June, 2023
Re: Disconnection of Reclaimed Water and Potable Irrigation Accounts for Water Budget Exceedances
Dear Customer,

This letter is to notify you of recent changes made to reclaimed water and potable irrigation accounts in the Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (LVMWD) service area to help meet water efficiency standards.

You are NOT subject to disconnection at this time. This letter has been mailed to all reclaimed water and potable irrigation account holders, regardless of past or current practices in meeting water efficiency standards.
The LVMWD Code calls for the disconnection of reclaimed water and potable irrigation accounts that repeatedly exceed 200% of the water budget for that account, even when there is no drought and water supply conditions are normal. This modification to the Code was adopted and became effective as of March 21, 2023.        

Despite normal water supply conditions, the District is collectively seeking to reduce water consumption in 2023 by 20% compared to the same months in 2020. Drought conditions could eventually return and it is imperative that customers continue to use water as efficiently as possible. During summer months, the reclaimed water system is not able to keep up with demands and LVMWD has had to supplement the system with potable (drinking) water. This practice is no longer sustainable.  

Customers that repeatedly use more than 200% of their water budgets on reclaimed water and potable irrigation meters are subject to enforcement actions including penalties and disconnection. Customers will receive information on their bill if the account has exceeded 200% of the water budget in any given billing period. Any penalties associated with exceedances will be shown on the bill. Penalties start at $2.50 per unit and increase to $10 per unit (one unit of water is equal to 748 gallons). Warning letters will be issued upon a 2nd exceedance. Customers may be disconnected as early as a third exceedance in any given calendar year.  




Please be advised that LVMWD is not liable and it is the account holder’s responsibility to ensure and/or prevent any damage or degradation to property assets, including but not limited to landscapes once service has been disconnected. Disconnections will remain in place for no less than 14 calendar days and up to 30 calendar days for the first disconnection, 90 calendar days for the second disconnection, and 180 calendar days for the third and subsequent disconnections for the life of the account.  Additional fees for door-tagging, disconnection and reconnection will also apply. 

You are NOT subject to disconnection at this time. If you receive a warning letter stating that you have had two exceedances and your account is then subject to disconnection, you have the right to an appeal. Information on how to appeal will be provided with the warning letter if you receive one.  

To learn more about how water budgets work, ways to save and use water more efficiently or to access an appeal form, go to https://www.lvmwd.com/for-customers/water-budgets.

To view and track your water use, please register for WaterSmart at https://lvmwd.watersmart.com. Please note that leaks and accidental continuous use adjustments are only available to customers that have registered for WaterSmart. 

You may also contact a customer service representative at 818-251-2200 for assistance or if you have questions about your account. Please be advised that due to a high volume of phone calls, wait times may be longer than usual.   

Thank You,

Ursula Bosson

Customer Service Manager
